
Town of New Holstein 
Town Hall                                                7:00                               July 8th 2020 

 

The regular monthly meeting for the Town of New Holstein was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Gary Winkler. 

Members present: Gary Winkler, Dean Konen, Ben Henke, Mary Jo Muellenbach, and Cheryl Heller, also present was 

Nick Brownson, Lynn Rabe, Len Heimerman, Ron Woelfel & Todd Lisowe. 

The pledge of Allegiance was said by all. 

A motion to accept the agenda was made by Ben Henke seconded by Dean Konen and carried 3-0. 

A motion to accept the minutes as read, from the June 10th, 2020  Town Board meeting was made by Dean Konen 

seconded by Ben Henke and carried 3-0.  

A motion to approve the monthly treasurers’ report as presented was made by Ben Henke seconded by Dean Konen and 

carried 3-0. 

A motion to accept the June bills for payment, was made by Dean Konen seconded by Ben Henke, carried 3-0. 

Public Comment: The gentlemen in attendance came to request the town board to allow ATV’s and UTV’s on town 

roads. This is on the upcoming WTA District meeting agenda and the town board will be looking into this issue. 

Road Supervisors report: Nick reported much of the road work is complete or near completion. Nick will be working on 

finishing up ditch cutting, brush removal and shouldering. 

 A motion was made by Dean Konen to amend the May motion for truck tires to read not to exceed $900.00 it was 

seconded by Ben Henke and carried 3-0.  

Lawn mowing was tabled until a later date. 

The board will be working on an ordinance to change Town roads to class B roads. 

Dean Konen: Reported crack filling has started, Seven Corners Rd culverts have been replaced and the Plymouth Trail 

culvert is scheduled for next week. 

 Ben Henke: Issued a Raze permit on Foundry Rd. 

Cheryl Heller: No report  

Mary Jo Muellenbach: Reported dog licenses were almost complete. She also gave a quick outline of Act 185. Mary Jo 

will respond to the Co. clerk on behalf of the Town of New Holstein. 

Gary Winkler: Discussed planning and zoning reports. Gary also brought up Dorn Rd. repairs which we share the costs 

with Town of Calumet.  

 A motion to adjourn was made at 9:19 pm by Dean Konen, seconded by Ben Henke, and carried 3-0 

 

Respectfully submitted by:  Cheryl Heller, Clerk.                                                Town of New Holstein 

 

Minutes are draft copy until approved at the next board meeting Posted at: W1465 Tecumseh Road, New Holstein; and on the web at: 

www.townofnewholstein.com  


